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September 28, 2022 

 

Dear Franklin Road Families, 

Each fall, HWDSB reviews elementary student enrolment in schools, and reorganizes staff and 

classes if actual enrolment differs from spring projections. It is normal for student enrolment 
to fluctuate a little.  This year, the fall reorganization is more widespread due to many more 

students returning to in-person learning, as well as the ongoing need to meet provincial class 

size requirements. We are fortunate that we are retaining all staff members but some classes 
have changed. See the chart below. 

On September 30th, several students will receive a letter regarding what the re-organization 
will mean for them and class placement. Over 50 students will be affected in 9 classrooms. 

Decisions to move students are made with careful consideration and we endeavor to support 

students with a successful transition. We understand that changing classes can be unsettling 
and we apologize for any disruption this may cause and appreciate your understanding. 

If students are changing classes, their new teachers will arrange a time between Oct. 3-6 to 

meet and introduce them to their new classes and classmates. Staff and students will start in 
their new classes October 7th.  

As always, our team of dedicated educators will work with you to ensure your child is well 
cared for and experiences educational success. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact the school.  

Mrs. Del Mastro  

Principal 

 
Mr. Efthimiadis  

Vice Principal 
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Franklin Road Fall Reorganization 2022-23 
Staff Grade 

Ms. Carruthers/Ms. Scott Kindergarten  

Ms. Moir/Ms. Kellar 
(Lombardi) 

Kindergarten 

Ms. Simon/Ms. Pretto Kindergarten 

Ms. Walmsley/Ms. Wood Kindergarten 

Mr. Phibbs Grade 1 

Ms. Jackson Grade 1 

Ms. Harman-Rammo Grade 1/2 

Ms. Marazia Grade 2 

Ms. Reitsma Grade 2/3 

Ms. Riga Grade 2/3 

Ms. Calvert Grade 2/3 

Ms. Edward Grade 3 

Ms. Ung Grade 3/4 

Mr. Matsell Grade 4 

Ms. Noiles/Ms. Zalter Grade 4/5 

Ms. McGowan Grade 5 

Mr. Richardson Grade 5/6 

Mr. Ayre Grade 5/6 

Mr. Weingartner Grade 6 

Mr. Lacentra Grade 7/8 

Mr. Gerritson Grade 7/8 

Mr. Smith Grade 7/8 

Ms. Mair Grade 8 
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